

Roseberry

Primary & Nursery School Newsletter

February 2017

EASTER ACTIVITIES

Easter is fast approaching and as usual we have a variety of fun-filled activities for the children to participate in.

- **Decorated eggs competition:** Decorate your eggs at home and send them into school week beginning 3rd April. They will be judged Wednesday afternoon so entries must be received by then. Please ensure your entry has your family name on it and good luck. The standard of the entries is very high but judges always look for quality of finish and original ideas.
- **Egg Jarping:** Class finals will take place from Monday 3rd April. Please send your child to school with a hard boiled hen's egg if they wish to take part in this popular competition. Parents who want to take part can attend Friday's assembly at 9.00 a.m. when the grand finals will take place.
- **EYFS EASTER BONNETS:** Our annual Easter Bonnet competition will take place on Monday 3rd April and judging will take place at the disco. Please send your bonnets in on the day.
- **EASTER DISCO:** details are being sent out in a separate letter.

RED NOSE DAY

On Friday 24th March, we will be holding a non-uniform day for £1 donations to support this worthwhile cause. Pupils may wear a comic outfit; a red outfit; odd socks or an outfit of their own choice but the funnier the better.

We will be celebrating by holding our very own Talent Show on the morning with volunteers singing, dancing, telling jokes, performing magic tricks, etc. Photos to follow!

PARENTS' EVENINGS

We love to see as many parents as possible at parents' evenings. This is your chance to find out about how your child is doing at school and what progress they are making. You can view their work and speak to the teachers. You will be receiving appointment letters this week. Parents' evenings will take place week beginning 20th March. If you can't make the chosen dates, please contact your child's teacher and we will try to accommodate another time and date to suit you.

SCHOOL EVENTS





All dressed up and excited for the Valentine's Disco!

Our pupils learned how to stay safe online during Safer Internet Day on 7th February.

Molly and grandma browse the books at our book fayre.



BOOK FAYRE

Our annual book fayre was a huge success. Thanks to your generous support, we received £634.48 worth of books for our class libraries. I would also like to thank our parent volunteers for giving up their time to help run the fayre. It is really appreciated!

CHINESE NEW YEAR

All classes participated in a variety of activities to celebrate the Year of the Rooster. You can see our giant rooster on the main corridor and our new display in the main hall.



ATTENDANCE

Just a reminder that every day your child is absent from school, we need a telephone call to let us know. If we do not receive a call, it will count as an unauthorised absence.

MOTHER'S DAY LUNCH

This popular event will take place on 23rd March. Please note the closing date for booking a place is Monday 13th March. We cannot accept booking after this date.

FRUIT TUCK SHOP

Just a reminder that we sell a variety of fruit snacks at playtime for 30p as well as milk for 20p. Tell your child to go to the cookery room if they want to purchase either.

POWER DRINKS

I have been asked by health professionals to pass this information on to parents and carers. The leaflet is attached to this newsletter.

HEADTEACHER'S WEEKLY AWARDS

Well done to the following children for impressing Mrs Lee in February:

3/2/17 – William (Year 4) for his sensational speech. He was word-perfect and delivered it with great passion.

10/2/17 – Laila (Year 2) for her excellent behaviour every single day and cheering everyone up with her lovely smile 17/2/17 – Lilia (Year 5) for her wonderful leadership skills during Year 2's inter-school competition and showing persistence in the half termly reading test.

Well done to all our achievers. Keep up the good work!

February Birthday Wishes to:

Lucy who was 3;

Aimee, Mollie, Kara, Evie, Erin & Joe who were 4:

Tommy-John, Amelia-Lilly, Daniel, Sean-

Thomas & Ethan who were 5;

Layton-James & Jack were 6; Laila & Paige who were 7;

Josh who was 8;

Beth, Keira, Kayla, Macey & Tilly who were

Daniel & Rose who were 10;

Jessica who was 11.

DIARY DATES

Reception – Infant Agility – **Tuesday 21**st **March** (P.E. kits needed please)

Mothers' Day Lunch -Thursday 23rd March

Parents' evenings - Week beginning 20th March

Year 3 Multi sport – **Thursday 23rd March** (P.E. kits needed please)

Red Nose Day – **Friday 24th March** (Non-uniform Day)

EYFS Stay & Play (Robins) – Wednesday 29th March

Week beginning 3rd April – decorated egg completion and egg jarping Easter Disco – Monday 3rd April

Break up for Easter holidays – **Friday 7**th **April** Back to school – **Monday 24**th **April**